
January 10, 2022 
Board members present for regular session at 9:00 a.m. were: Hoadley, Shelley, Twombly, and Walker.  Wedemeyer was absent. 
Also present: Mandy Berg and Janelle Schneider.  Caleb Nelson – Adair County Free Press joined via conference call.  
 
All motions were approved unanimously unless noted otherwise.  
 
Due to heightened public health risk from the coronavirus outbreak, the Board Meeting was held via conference call pursuant to Iowa Code section 
21.8 along with in-person public attendance in the boardroom. 
 
RECORDER: Recorder Schneider presented the Recorder’s Department budget request for FY23 of $213,932.  This is an increase from last year’s 
approved amount of $193,958.  Nick Kauffman entered at 9:13 a.m. Schneider exited at 9:14 a.m. 
 
IRVM/ROADSIDE MANAGEMENT:  Engineer Kauffman presented the IRVM/Roadside Management Department budget request for FY23 of 
$101,863.  This is an increase from last year’s approved amount of $91,185.  
 
SAFETY COORDINATOR:  Kauffman presented the Safety Department budget request for FY23 of $464.  This is an increase as last year’s approved 
amount of $428.   
 
WEED:  Engineer Kauffman presented the Weed Department budget request for FY23 of $74,385.  This is an increase from last year’s approved 
amount of $66,214. 
 
E-911: Kauffman presented the E-911 budget request for FY23 of $5,500.  This is a decrease from last year’s approved amount of $7,477. 
 
ROAD CLEARING: Engineer Kauffman presented the Road Clearing Department budget request for FY23 of $212,106. This is a decrease from last 
year’s approved amount of $215,312.   
 
ENGINEER: Engineer Kauffman presented the Secondary Roads budget for FY23 of $5,510,770.  This is a decrease from last year’s approved amount 
of $5,075,652. These amounts do not include the construction amounts for each year.  The construction amount requested for FY23 is $1,510,000 in 
the regular budget, $1,770,000 in the LOST Budget, and 5,030,000 in the NW Wind Farm UR Budget.  Nelson exited 9:58 a.m. Nelson rejoined via 
conference call at 10:15 a.m. Kauffman exited and Rich Wallace entered at 10:32 a.m. 
 
GENERAL SERVICES: Budget – Wallace presented the General Service budget request for FY23 of $113,387. This is an increase from last year’s 
approved amount of $107,842. Snow Removal Bid – Wallace stated he had contacted five different people for snow removal bids, but only received 
one back.  The one bid received was from Jason Brewer for $175 per snow removal.  Brewer would only complete the initial snow removal in the 
morning and Wallace would still be responsible for maintaining the sidewalks and driveway throughout the day.  Moved by Twombly and seconded by 
Shelley to approve Jason Brewer’s bid of $175/snow clearing for the FY22 snow season effective immediately.  Approved.  
 
ADJOURNMENT: Moved by Twombly and seconded by Hoadley to adjourn at 10:47 a.m. Approved.  
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